

# **Donation and Pictures**

11 messages

**David Boucher** <a href="mailto:david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org">david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org</a> To: sinnott4@gmail.com

Wed, May 24, 2023 at 1:55 PM

Hello George,

My name is David Boucher, the collections manager for the Shelburne Historical Society. Dorothea showed me the letter you sent us about the donation you made in memory of your brother Larry. Thank you very much for the donation, it's much appreciated.

In the letter, you mention you had pictures of Shelburne. I would be very interested in seeing them.

I was particularly interested in the aerial view of the gas station as I've seen it in other pictures. I love to know anything you could share about that station including any pictures of it on the ground! Who owned it? When was it built? How long was it in service?

And can you tell me where the moving house finally landed? It's very familiar to me!

I don't know how much you can provide for scanned photos but I will offer that when I scan pictures for our archives, I make one scan at 300 dpi in JPG format and another at least at 600 dpi in TIFF format. The jpg allows us to send them though the internet to our collection software and the TIFF allows us to have a more detailed view for archives and research purposes. Providing a jpg and a TIFF of each photo would be ideal but I understand if you have limitations.

The only other issue is, do you own copyright to the images? Are these family pictures? If they are from the internet, can you tell us specifially where you found them? Again, this would be the ideal information. Anything you can provide would be GREATLY appreciated.

Thanks and nice to meet you at least virtually George!

David

# George Sinnott <sinnott4@gmail.com>

Wed, May 24, 2023 at 10:01 PM

To: David Boucher <david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org>

David, thank you for the response. I no longer have the original photos, the only record I have is .jpg images. I will attach the photos with some description in this email.

Aerial of Shelburne - taken about 1954, it would have been taken after the move of our house which was located just to the south of the gas station. I don't know the source of this photo and the status of copyright information.

George Larry Gas Station - This is a picture of Myself and my brother Larry with the gas station in the background. This photo looks to be around 1943 based on our estimated age. My father built the gas station after he built the house, the house would have been built around 1938 and the gas station about 1940. My father and mother operated the gas station during WWII, my father could not go into the service since he had polio as a younger child. After the war, my father added two bays to the gas station and rented the station, One of the renters last name was Morrow and another renter I remember last name was Patrick. The museum staff made several attempts to purchase the property and my father finally sold both the house and the garage in 1953. I believe the selling price was just over \$50K

which was pretty good for that time. The museum said we could have the house if we moved it. My father hired a moving company and the house was moved south on Rt 7 to the northeast corner of Shelburne Road and Meadow Lane.

House off foundation - I remember waking up one morning and workers were removing the foundation to our house with sledgehammers, the house was put on a large steel frame and moved up Route 7 to the new location.

House on 7-2 - House being moved up Rt 7 being hauled by trucks

Moving wires - Electric company moving wires on rt 7 to house could proceed up the street.

Completed house - An addition was put on the house after it was moved to the new location

Mom"s Cub Scout Group - My mother, Bernadette Sinnott was a Cub Scout leader, this group included my brothers Jim and Bill Sinnott. I believe one of the other kids in the photo was Ricky Norcross.

Saints and Sinnott Saints - While at Shelburne High School, I started a small dance band, these photos would have been from 1954 - 55. Members of the band included Jim St. George, Dee Hedges, Myself (George Sinnott) and Janet Blair. Sitting in the background are Bud Ockert and Frankie Galipeau.

I apologize for the quality of the photos, unfortunately this is the best I have and I don't even know if they are usable. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

George

[Quoted text hidden]

#### 9 attachments



Arial of Shelburne 1953.jpg



**Geo Larry Gas Station.jpg** 237K



**House off Foundation.jpg** 1539K



**House on 7-2.jpg** 1856K



Moving Wires - 2.jpg 869K



**Completed House.jpg** 740K



Mom's Cub Scout group.jpg 727K



Saints 2.jpg 1237K



Sinnott Saints.jpg 2228K

**David Boucher** <david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org>
To: George Sinnott <sinnott4@gmail.com>

Wed, May 31, 2023 at 3:00 PM

Hi George,

Thanks so much for all your effort sending these images and stories! It certainly helping to tell the towns stories. The pictures are just fine quality. So Route 7 a dirt road at the time? Do you happen to recall when it finally got paved? Must have been quite an occasion to drive on new pavement vs. dirt!

Do you happen to remember anything about the land you built on? I found a business ledger kept by a Leander Chauvin in 1850's. I looked on an old map and it indicated his house was just about on the spot where your house and garage were. It turns out he was the town cobbler.

David

# **David Boucher** <david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org> To: David Boucher <davidinvermont@msn.com>

[Quoted text hidden]

#### 9 attachments



Arial of Shelburne 1953.jpg



**Geo Larry Gas Station.jpg** 237K



**House off Foundation.jpg** 1539K



**House on 7-2.jpg** 1856K



Moving Wires - 2.jpg 869K



**Completed House.jpg** 740K



Mom's Cub Scout group.jpg 727K



Saints 2.jpg 1237K



Sinnott Saints.jpg 2228K

George Sinnott <sinnott4@gmail.com>

To: David Boucher <david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org>

Wed, May 31, 2023 at 6:48 PM

Route 7 was not a dirt road at the time, it was paved ever since I remember, so it would have been paved prior to 1945 for sure. I did forget to tell you that the museum moved the garage across the street behind the house that was used as a museum office at the time (1953). It was used as a repair facility for the museum's vehicles. Most of the property on the east side of route 7 from Marsett Road North to about where Le Marche restaurant is now located was owned by Marsett who lived on the Southeast corner of Marsett Road and Rt 7. The property was farmed in the 1950's but is now a subdivision. The house just to the south of our original location (On the museum grounds) was owned by Jim Barnes, he was a local contractor and did the addition to our house after it was moved. He bought a piece of land just to the north of where our house was moved to and built a new house. The next house south of our original location was owned by someone with the last name LaBerge, that house was moved across the street to the east side and was occupied by Duncan Monroe, an early employee of the museum. Duncan's son was an outstanding bird carver and painter of these birds, the museum may even have some of these birds on display. The next house to the south was owned by Dubois who also had a woodshop as part of the house. He did Finish Carpentry.

Some of the jobs I held in Shelburne:

Picking weeds in John Tracy's garden at \$.25 per hour. John owned a large garden at the end of Cottage Lane. John was a college grad that also was the gravedigger for the local cemetery.

Store clerk at the IGA store which was located on the southwest corner of Harbor Road and Route 7 at the time. The store was owned by Charlie Towles and Doengies (sp)

Post office clerk during christmas time.

Gas Station Attendant at the Texaco Station located on the northwest corner of Harbor Road and Route 7 (I think it is now a Mobile Station).

I don't remember if I sent this picture, I am attaching a picture of a band I started when at Shelburne High School. The picture was probably taken around 1954 or 1955. People in the picture are:

Jim St. George - Trumpet Dee Hedges - Trombone Janet Blair - Piano John Evans - Drums George Sinnott - Sax

In the background Frank Galipeau and Bud Ockert.

Please feel free to ask any other questions you may have, I will try to do my best at recalling my wonderful days in Shelburne.

George
[Quoted text hidden]



Sinnott Saints.jpg 2228K

**David Boucher** <david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org> To: David Boucher <davidinvermont@msn.com>

Sat, Jun 10, 2023 at 11:15 AM

Good morning George,

Thanks for the additional information and your openness to ask you questions. I moved to Shelburne the year I was married in 1981, built a house in a development next to the Airport Road and have lived there ever since. My career had me working in Burlington area so Shelburne was my 'bedroom' community. Now that I'm retired, it's be a real treat to understand what the town was like. Clearly it was a real 'Vermont' town until after WWII when the developments started in. It's going to be great fun to let the rest of the world know what Shelburne was like.

Take care, 'till next time!

David [Quoted text hidden]

**David Boucher** <david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org>
To: George Sinnott <sinnott4@gmail.com>

Sat, Jun 10, 2023 at 11:17 AM

Hi again,

I forgot to ask, do you think you could tell me where your house on the road was located at the time of the two pictures? What's the building in the background on the right

David

[Quoted text hidden]

#### George Sinnott <sinnott4@gmail.com>

Sun, Jun 11, 2023 at 12:21 PM

To: David Boucher <david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org>

I have enclosed a marked up map of where the house was located and the route that it took to the new location. The Fenwick house was located directly across the street from out original location, that house has been converted into Peg and Ter's Bar and Kitchen. Just to the south of the Fenwick house was a restaurant, I can't remember the name of the restaurant but in later years it was converted into a store that sold wood products, I believe it was run by Kennedy Brothers. It looks like it is now LaMarche. That is the building you see in the background of the house moving picture. Let me know if you have any further questions

George

[Quoted text hidden]



# House Move Route.pdf

193K

David Boucher <david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org> To: George Sinnott <sinnott4@gmail.com>

Wed, Jun 14, 2023 at 1:17 PM

Hi George,

The map is great! Thanks so much for making it. I discovered some aerial photos from the late 30's that show this area of the village and your garage is cleary seen. Your information has helped to fill in the story!

Thanks! David

On Sun, Jun 11, 2023 at 12:21 PM George Sinnott <sinnott4@gmail.com> wrote:

I have enclosed a marked up map of where the house was located and the route that it took to the new location. The Fenwick house was located directly across the street from out original location, that house has been converted into Peg and Ter's Bar and Kitchen. Just to the south of the Fenwick house was a restaurant, I can't remember the name of the restaurant but in later years it was converted into a store that sold wood products, I believe it was run by Kennedy Brothers. It looks like it is now LaMarche. That is the building you see in the background of the house moving picture. Let me know if you have any further questions

George

On Sat, Jun 10, 2023 at 11:17 AM David Boucher <a href="mailto:david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org">david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org</a> wrote: Hi again,

I forgot to ask, do you think you could tell me where your house on the road was located at the time of the two pictures? What's the building in the background on the right

On Wed, May 31, 2023 at 6:48 PM George Sinnott <sinnott4@gmail.com> wrote:

Route 7 was not a dirt road at the time, it was paved ever since I remember, so it would have been paved prior to 1945 for sure. I did forget to tell you that the museum moved the garage across the street behind the house that was used as a museum office at the time (1953). It was used as a repair facility for the museum's vehicles. Most of the property on the east side of route 7 from Marsett Road North to about where Le Marche restaurant is now located was owned by Marsett who lived on the Southeast corner of Marsett Road and Rt 7. The property was farmed in the 1950's but is now a subdivision. The house just to the south of our original location (On the museum grounds) was owned by Jim Barnes, he was a local contractor and did the addition to our house after it was moved. He bought a piece of land just to the north of where our house was moved to and built a new house. The next house south of our original location was owned by someone with the last name LaBerge, that house was moved across the street to the east side and was occupied by Duncan Monroe, an early employee of the museum. Duncan's son was an outstanding bird carver and painter of these birds, the museum may even have some of these birds on display. The next house to the south was owned by Dubois who also had a woodshop as part of the house. He did Finish Carpentry.

Some of the jobs I held in Shelburne:

Picking weeds in John Tracy's garden at \$.25 per hour. John owned a large garden at the end of Cottage Lane. John was a college grad that also was the gravedigger for the local cemetery.

Store clerk at the IGA store which was located on the southwest corner of Harbor Road and Route 7 at the time. The store was owned by Charlie Towles and Doengies (sp)

Post office clerk during christmas time.

Gas Station Attendant at the Texaco Station located on the northwest corner of Harbor Road and Route 7 (I think it is now a Mobile Station).

I don't remember if I sent this picture, I am attaching a picture of a band I started when at Shelburne High School. The picture was probably taken around 1954 or 1955. People in the picture are:

Jim St. George - Trumpet Dee Hedges - Trombone Janet Blair - Piano John Evans - Drums George Sinnott - Sax

In the background Frank Galipeau and Bud Ockert.

Please feel free to ask any other questions you may have, I will try to do my best at recalling my wonderful days in Shelburne.

George

On Wed, May 31, 2023 at 3:01 PM David Boucher <a href="mailto:david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org">david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org</a> wrote: Hi George,

Thanks so much for all your effort sending these images and stories! It certainly helping to tell the towns stories. The pictures are just fine quality. So Route 7 a dirt road at the time? Do you happen to recall when it finally got paved? Must have been quite an occasion to drive on new pavement vs. dirt!

Do you happen to remember anything about the land you built on? I found a business ledger kept by a Leander Chauvin in 1850's. I looked on an old map and it indicated his house was just about on the spot where your house and garage were. It turns out he was the town cobbler.

David

On Wed, May 24, 2023 at 10:01 PM George Sinnott <sinnott4@gmail.com> wrote:

David, thank you for the response. I no longer have the original photos, the only record I have is .jpg images. I will attach the photos with some description in this email.

Aerial of Shelburne - taken about 1954, it would have been taken after the move of our house which was located just to the south of the gas station. I don't know the source of this photo and the status of copyright information.

George Larry Gas Station - This is a picture of Myself and my brother Larry with the gas station in the background. This photo looks to be around 1943 based on our estimated age. My father built the gas station after he built the house, the house would have been built around 1938 and the gas station about 1940. My father and mother operated the gas station during WWII, my father could not go into the service since he had polio as a younger child. After the war, my father added two bays to the gas station and rented the station, One of the renters last name was Morrow and another renter I remember last name was Patrick. The museum staff made several attempts to purchase the property and my father finally sold both the house and the garage in 1953. I believe the selling price was just over \$50K which was pretty good for that time. The museum said we could have the house if we moved it. My father hired a moving company and the house was moved south on Rt 7 to the northeast corner of Shelburne Road and Meadow Lane.

House off foundation - I remember waking up one morning and workers were removing the foundation to our house with sledgehammers, the house was put on a large steel frame and moved up Route 7 to the new location.

House on 7-2 - House being moved up Rt 7 being hauled by trucks

Moving wires - Electric company moving wires on rt 7 to house could proceed up the street.

Completed house - An addition was put on the house after it was moved to the new location

Mom"s Cub Scout Group - My mother, Bernadette Sinnott was a Cub Scout leader, this group included my brothers Jim and Bill Sinnott. I believe one of the other kids in the photo was Ricky Norcross.

Saints and Sinnott Saints - While at Shelburne High School, I started a small dance band, these photos would have been from 1954 - 55. Members of the band included Jim St. George, Dee Hedges, Myself (George Sinnott) and Janet Blair. Sitting in the background are Bud Ockert and Frankie Galipeau.

I apologize for the quality of the photos, unfortunately this is the best I have and I don't even know if they are usable. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

George

On Wed, May 24, 2023 at 1:55 PM David Boucher <a href="mailto:shelburnehistoricalsociety.org">david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org</a> wrote: Hello George,

My name is David Boucher, the collections manager for the Shelburne Historical Society. Dorothea showed me the letter you sent us about the donation you made in memory of your brother Larry. Thank you very much for the donation, it's much appreciated.

In the letter, you mention you had pictures of Shelburne. I would be very interested in seeing them.

I was particularly interested in the aerial view of the gas station as I've seen it in other pictures. I love to know anything you could share about that station including any pictures of it on the ground! Who owned it? When was it built? How long was it in service?

And can you tell me where the moving house finally landed? It's very familiar to me!

I don't know how much you can provide for scanned photos but I will offer that when I scan pictures for our archives, I make one scan at 300 dpi in JPG format and another at least at 600 dpi in TIFF format. The jpg allows us to send them though the internet to our collection software and the TIFF allows us to have a more detailed view for archives and research purposes. Providing a jpg and a TIFF of each photo would be ideal but I understand if you have limitations.

The only other issue is, do you own copyright to the images? Are these family pictures? If they are from the internet, can you tell us specifially where you found them? Again, this would be the ideal information. Anything you can provide would be GREATLY appreciated.

Thanks and nice to meet you at least virtually George!

David



**LS25258\_000\_thumb\_2.jpg** 81K

# George Sinnott <sinnott4@gmail.com>

To: David Boucher <david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org>

Wed, Jun 14, 2023 at 2:29 PM

Thanks for the photo! The photo shows my father's gas station before it was expanded to include 2 inside bays for repairing cars. Up until that time, he had an outside lift to work on cars. Our house was the white house in the lower left side of the photo. The house across the street was owned by the Fenwick family and is now the Peg & Ter's Bar and Kitchen. My father always had a large garden and you can see it just behind the garage. This picture must have been taken in the late 1930's.

### George

On Wed, Jun 14, 2023 at 1:17 PM David Boucher <a href="mailto:david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org">david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org</a> wrote: Hi George,

The map is great! Thanks so much for making it. I discovered some aerial photos from the late 30's that show this area of the village and your garage is cleary seen. Your information has helped to fill in the story!

Thanks! David

[Quoted text hidden]

To: David Boucher <david.boucher@shelburnehistoricalsociety.org>

Cc: Jim St George < StGeorgeCorner@aol.com>

Another good source of Shelburne information is Jim St George. He was born the same year as me (1937) and has lived in Shelburne all of his life. His father worked on Shelburne Farms so he may be able to give you good historical information regarding the Farms. Jim also worked at the Shelburne Post Office for a number of years before becoming Postmaster in Middlebury.

George

[Quoted text hidden]